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OFFICE OF THE COUNTY COUNCIL

 County of Allegheny

ROOM 119 ( 436 GRANT STREET( PITTSBURGH, PA 15219

PHONE (412) 350-6490 ( FAX (412) 350-6499

MEMO

To:

Members of Council
cc:

John Mascio, Chief Clerk
From:
Council Member William Russell Robinson
Date:
October 27, 2005
Re:

Bill No. 2141-05
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I write to inform you that it is my intention to make a motion to pull the above-referenced legislation from committee for the consideration of the full Council at our regular meeting on Tuesday, November 1.  This is because the Special Committee on Property Assessments was understandably unable to give consideration to Bill No. 2141-05 over the course of the last several weeks due to the need to thoroughly consider other property assessment legislation, and it is my belief that this legislation should be implemented at the earliest opportunity.  I feel this way because Bill No. 2141-05 would make an important change to the handling of the Homestead Exemption when properties to which the exemption is applied are sold, and it seems to me that property owners, prospective property buyers, and the Office of Property Assessments should all be placed on notice as soon as possible, in order to allow them time to make any necessary preparations for the change before the filing deadline for the homestead exemption (March 1).  I would hope for the support of most, if not all, of my fellow Council Members at Tuesday's vote on this common-sense measure to remedy a fundamental inequity in the property tax system.
Please refer to the attached briefing report for Bill No. 2141-05 for the details of its application, and feel free to contact me with any questions that you may have with regard to the legislation.
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